
 

             

       

May - June  2012 

Dear Pastor’s and praying friends, 

 We started the month of May traveling to Tennessee for a couple of meetings, and ended 

June back at home.  Between the 2 months we traveled about 6,000 miles.  Praise the Lord for all 

the safety, and also providing for the gas as we traveled.  There have been many times we have 

seen God’s hand keeping us safe.  We came across a semi truck and trailer, which had overturned 

on a two lane highway that traveled a steep canyon in southern Wyoming.  If we had left at the 

time that we had planned on leaving we may have been traveling there at the moment it 

happened.   The Lord has kept us safe through all the traveling we have done.  God has also kept 

us from needing any major repairs.   He provided 2 new tires, and new front brake pads on our 

van.  God is so good.   

In the meetings we have seen many lives challenged in the area of Missions giving, and also 

reaching the lost around them.  We have really enjoyed soul winning in many different places.  

We have seen that each place is different in reaching people with the Gospel, but they are still 

being reached.  We praise the Lord for faithful servants who are serving all over our country.  

Sometimes in very small towns, and some with very small congregations, but they remain faithful 

to the calling of God on their lives.  What an encouragement many of these pastor’s have been to 

me in the area of faithfulness.   

As we arrived home in June, we began serving any way that we could in our sending church.  The 

Lord has opened many doors of ministry for us here at home through the summer months.  We 

also have seen the Lord grow our church in the last few months.  It is exciting to come back and 

see many new faces that we have to introduce ourselves too.  What a blessing it has been to be 

back home for a short time.   

Please pray as we try to schedule meetings for next year, and prepare for the busy time of 

traveling this fall.  We have a few minor repairs to do on the van before taking off on the road 

again.  We also are working on making a new presentation.  Please pray as we take time to 

prepare for our next few months of travel.   

Thank you for all your prayers and support over the last several months.   We look forward to 

hearing back from many of you in the next couple of months.  May God continue to bless each of 

you, as you continue to serve Him. 

  

Staying the Course, 

 

The Benson Family ~ bensons2cameroon.com 


